TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON
COMMISSION ON AGING
REGULAR MEETING
THURSDAY, OCTOBER 13, 2016
SENIOR CENTER

Minutes

Present: Chairperson Ann McLaughlin, Vice Chairman Bob Atherton, Pat Dufour, Sue Greeno (4:05 p.m.), Allison Leue (4:12 p.m.), Deborah McDonald and Mary Jo Shafer

Call to Order
Chairperson McLaughlin called the meeting to order at 4:02 p.m. in the Senior Center.

Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Ms. McDonald, seconded by Ms. Shafer to approve the minutes of September 8, 2016.  Voted (5-0)  Ms. Leue and Ms. Greeno were not present when the minutes were approved.

Public Comment
None

Senior Services Report
Jo Ann Ewing provided an update on Senior Activities including information and issues regarding the new contractor for senior lunches, Community Renewal Team (CRT).  A new driver has been hired and the activity specialist position is in the process of being filled.

Chairman Report
None

Old Business
Everbridge System
Chairperson McLaughlin met with the Francis Willett from Everbridge, Emergency Management Director Rich Klotzbier, Kate Morris, Bill Kramer and Tom McMahon regarding issues related to the Everbridge system. Mr. Willett will be working on some log on issues and issues with the health items.  They will be using the white pages and the voter list as an update to the system.  Another meeting will be held in a couple weeks.

Round Table Follow Up
The Round Table meeting was very successful.  The next meeting will be held in Hebron in March.  The Grant topic was helpful to many towns.

Transportation Information for Doctor’s Offices
This item was discussed at the Round Table.  Ms. Greeno will email the document to all of the Round Table participants for input.  The Commission discussed the purpose of the document.

Planning & Zoning Liaison
Mr. Atherton will be looking into the Planning & Zoning liaison idea.

New Business
The sign at the intersection of Main Street and Route 66 has been replaced. The project was done by an Eagle Scout.

Mr. Atherton read a letter praising the Senior Center.  It will be given to the Town Manager and the Rivereast.

Public Comment
None

The regular meeting ended at 4:55 p.m.
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Continued Workshop to Discuss Survey
Ms. McDonald continued with the workshop on the survey that the Commission would like to distribute to town residents concerning senior needs.


Respectfully,
Cathy Sirois
Recording Clerk

